JUNE NEWSLETTER

   26th June 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to our June newsletter.  You can tell by the date of this newsletter that it has been rather busy of late.  So much is happening it is difficult to keep up!  We are busy finishing off this year, preparing for sports day and performances whilst also getting ready to transition everyone smoothly to a new year group.  Life is certainly never dull at Russell! Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Wednesday 26th June – Year 4 Internet Safety Sessions from Hazzard Alley, Year 2 Scootability sessions

Thursday 27th June – Robin and Greenfinch Classes to Marston Vale
Monday 1st July – Pre-school stay and lunch sessions on-going

Tuesday 2nd July – Year 3 Tennis festival at Woodland Middle School, High 5 netball at Wooton for Year 3 and Year 4, 3:30pm – Learn to ride your bike without stabilisers session with Alister from Sustrans on the playground – FREE event
Thursday 4th July – Open the Book assembly

Friday 5th, Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th July – Ampthill Festival Weekend

Monday 8th July – Teaching, learning and standards governors’ meeting at 6:30pm

Tuesday 9th July – 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 1 Performances to parents

Wednesday 10th July - 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 4 Performances to parents, letters home to Y2 parents and children letting them know which class they are in from September, Foundation Stage visit to the Farm
Thursday 11th July - 2:30pm and 6pm – Year 3 Performances to parents, Year 4 Transition Day to Middle Schools, ‘Class Swap’ morning at Russell

Friday 12th July – Reports go home – all year groups, Library Assembly to children – Summer Reading Challenge 2019
Monday 15th July – 7pm Alameda meet the tutor and Year 4 information night, Full Governors’ meeting at 6:30pm, Year 4 End of Year trip to Wicksteed Park, Year 1 Seaside ‘wow’day
Tuesday 16th July – Year 4 Leavers’ Assembly to parents at 9:15am (Year 4 parents may stay and look at children’s books straight after the assembly), 2:30pm Open Afternoon for all parents (children may go straight home with parents once they are finished), Russell choir performance at Connolly Hall Redborne- 5:30pm (more information will be given as we have it to members of the choir)
Wednesday 17th July – Year 4 Leavers’ Party 1:30 – 3:30pm

Thursday 18th July – Leavers’ Assembly to the rest of the school

Friday 19th July – Children break up for the summer holidays

Summer Holidays Monday 22nd July – Tuesday 3rd September (Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd are INSET days)

Wednesday 4th September – Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 children return to school, Home Visits for new foundation stage children begin
Wednesday 11th September – Half of new foundation stage children start school

Thursday 12th September – All foundation stage children in school, On-line safety sessions for all Year 2, 3 and 4 children throughout the day by the Police, 6pm Parents meeting about E-Safety and Emotional well-being/Digital Parenting – by the Police in the main hall

Thursday 19th September – New Intake Meeting for Foundation Stage (2020, 9:30am and 2pm
SAVE THE DATE – RUSSELL LOWER SCHOOL BALL – SATURDAY 5TH OCTOBER

Please see the school website for more dates beyond this
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course

Staff update: 
I am delighted to inform you that three brand new members of our teaching team will be joining us in September.  Miss Clara Rawlings will be joining the Year 4 team, Mr Callum Syrett (yes, you read correctly!  A male teacher!) will be joining the Year 3 team and Ms Joanne Meyern will be joining our Learning Support team.  This is wonderful news, and, although we can never replace Mrs Lewin or Miss Burnage, it will make the future exciting!  
Classes for next year:
As you know, the classes will all be moved up as they are, with the exception of Year 2.  Teachers are currently spending time putting together new class lists for Year 3.  This will include balancing the number of girls and boys, the terms of birth, ability levels, special educational needs and friendships.  This is never an easy task and we spend a long time making sure we have got it as right as possible.  Please be assured we will do everything in the children’s best interests whilst making sure the classes are evenly balanced.
On Wednesday 10th July, letters will come out to all parents and children in all year groups, informing them of their new class and teacher.  A grid below sets out our current thinking about which teachers will be teaching which classes next year.

On Thursday 12th July, all children will have the chance to spend the morning in their new classroom and with their new class teacher.

Along with other planned transition activities, we are sure the children will be very well-prepared and excited for their next year at Russell.

	FS - Swans 

Mrs Brown
	FS - Doves 
Mrs Hale
	FS - Swifts  Mrs Moore
	Y1 - Owls  Mrs Milligan
	Y1 - Puffins  Mrs Dean
	Y1 - Wrens 
Mrs Jochacy and Mrs Athanasiou

	Y2 - Greenfinch  Mrs Johnson
	Y2 - Penguins  Mrs Knight
	Y2 - Robins Mrs Hitchings
	Y3 - Goldfinch Miss Walker
	Y3 - Blackbirds – Mr Syrett
	Y3 - Nightingales
Miss Thompson 

	Y4 -

Woodpeckers 
Miss Rawlings
	Y4 - Kingfisher – Mrs Tuck
	Y4 – Starling
Mrs Moffat
	


Open Afternoon:

As there is not a parents’ evening in the summer term we like to create the opportunity for parents to come into school and look at their children’s books, discuss their child’s end of year report and to visit the classrooms.  Your child could even take you along to visit their new classroom if you would like. This will be taking place on Tuesday 16th July this year.  From 2:30pm parents are invited to go into their child’s class and look at their work.  Once you have finished looking you may take your child home early (please just inform the class teacher when you leave).  As this is also the day of the Year 4 Leavers’ assembly, we are happy if Year 4 parents would prefer to stay after the morning assembly to look at books rather than make a return trip at 2:30pm, but it is entirely up to you.  However, in the case of a morning visit the children would obviously stay at school until the end of the day as usual.  Could we request that you bring a bag or two with you on this day as you will be able to take home many of your child’s books etc? Thank you.
Thank you:

The PTA summer inflatable fun day on the 15th of June was a huge success.  I cannot thank the PTA enough for the wonderful way they organised the whole event.  Special thanks go to Leanne Scott, Emily Banting and Nina Page who were instrumental in making the day run smoothly, but huge thanks goes to all the PTA members and volunteers who gave up so much of their time to organise such a lovely community event.  It was a super day and even the occasional spot of rain couldn’t dampen the spirits.  Thank you to all the parents and children who brought wristbands and came to the stalls to support the school.  I believe the PTA were very pleased with the amount of profit made – thank you!
Parent Questionnaires:

I cannot thank you enough for the time you have taken to give us feedback via the questionnaires.  I have been staggered by the sheer volume that have been returned and the strength and passion within the positive and supportive comments.  I won’t deny that being in schools nowadays is a very challenging proposition – it is.  However, when we see that all the hard work is worth it, it really does make our day.  I am in the process of number crunching percentages and collating comments (definitely lots to get into the next prospectus!).  In addition, we really welcomed your thoughts on what our priorities should be in the future for the school and I will report these back too.
Well done:

Well done to approximately a quarter of the choir who were able to join us at St Andrew’s Church for their Family Fun Day on Saturday.  The children were in a much smaller group than they are used to and they sang outside which is never easy to make yourself heard!  They did an incredible job and whetted everyone’s appetite for Russell Rocks in July. Thank you to all the parents for taking time out of their weekend to bring the children up to the church: it is much appreciated.
Local and European Elections:

A big thank you to Wren Class, Greenfinch Class, Mrs Summerfield and Mr Clarke who all had a huge part to play in keeping school open for these two elections in May.  We managed to create an exciting alternative classroom in the main hall which proved to be a real hit!  As you know, if we can keep school open we always will.
Air Ambulance:

As you will be aware, a few weeks ago the air ambulance landed in the school field to attend an incident at the surgery.  This happened very late in the school day and we were asked to clear the site as quickly as possible after school.  I must say a huge thank you to you all as the site was totally clear within minutes.  They really appreciated all your support.  

A couple of pleas:
Could parents and children please not go into classrooms outside of the times 8:40 – 3:30pm please?  This is precious time for teachers to work and hold meetings.  Thank you.  

Could you please supervise children on scooters and bikes around the school site?  As you know, we actively encourage children to use active methods to travel to school.  However, once through the school gates, children should be asked to dismount and walk their bikes and scooters please so we keep everyone safe.  Please pay special attention to any children who try to fly round the ‘circuit’ outside Robin/Penguin Classrooms, passed the pond, though the playground and up the ramp back to the Y2 terrace.  This is extremely dangerous for other pedestrians.  

We appreciate that occasionally parents will be suddenly delayed at collection time, but wherever possible could you please ensure the office are informed of any change to collection by 3 pm.  This will enable office staff to deliver late messages to classrooms on time.

Thank you.

Lost Property:

Please ensure that everything your child brings to school is clearly marked with their name.  We have such an enormous mountain of lost property which we cannot reunite with its owner.  Do look in the lost property boxes outside the classrooms and reclaim any items that belong to your child.  At the end of term, we will set up tables outside the school office with any remain items on for you to help yourself to.  Following the end of term, all items will them be recycled or disposed of accordingly. 
Don’t forget: Masquerade 40 Celebration Events in Ampthill:
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The Masquerade40 steering group has created a colourful programme of events for celebrating Masquerade: 

6th July



AmpProms

7th July 


AmpGala Day

7th August


The Tale of Jack’s Parade

28th September

Masquerade Ball

25th October


A Night of Masquerade

You can follow Masquerade40 on FaceBook or contact Ampthill Town Council to discover more.  We had an assembly about Masquerade40 this week, and we are all very keen to get involved.
PE/Festival news: 
We have to begin with an incredible ‘well done’ to 12 Year 4 children who represented Russell at the County Cricket Finals on Thursday last week.  They did themselves (and their teachers, Mr Cooksley and parents) proud by coming third in the county!  This, in itself, was phenomenal, but what pleased Mrs Lewin even more was the team spirit shown, the wonderful manners and sportsmanship demonstrated during the day.  Well done everyone – you did us all proud!
Congratulations also need to go to the year 4 Russell Raiders Hurricanes who won the Clophill tournament on Sunday 24rd June. They reached the final after Winning 3 & Drawing 1, scoring 10 goals and only conceding 1 in their league to play Maulden Lower in the final. They Game finished 0-0 and went to penalties with Russell winning 3-2. All of the boy played exceptionally well and did the School proud!
This week year 1 and 2 will also be partaking in some safety scoot sessions. This has been funded through the use of the sports premium. To find out more on how this funding has been used this year and the impact it has had please take a look at the school website: https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/website/sports_premium/53121.
Sports Morning:
Thank you so much for all your support on Tuesday with Sports Morning.  It was a tough decision weather wise, but looking at the calendar we would have struggled to fit it in without some year group missing out if we hadn’t ‘gone for it’.  The weather held – just!  The children were amazing and showed incredible determination and teamwork.  It was a shame to have to cancel the picnic element which has been lovely in the past.  Please accept my apologies; it would have been too soggy.  Once again, a huge thank you for your support which is very much appreciated.

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.  
Yours sincerely,
Mrs. N. Walker

Headteacher
